
Important notice  
Flinders Highway (Townsville – Charters Towers)  

Macrossan Bridge deck resurfacing project  
 

The Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR) would like to advise 

that deck resurfacing works will soon occur on the Macrossan Bridge on the 

Flinders Highway between Townsville and Charters Towers. 

 

TMR will delivered these works in three stages across August and 

September 2023, including two day works packages and a night works 

package. 
 

All work is subject to construction progress and weather conditions 

 

Works will be completed as routine safety improvements to the road surface on Macrossan Bridge including: 

• pressure washing and application of deck waterproofing skid resistance treatment 

• new line marking of each section of the Macrossan Bridge. 

 

What to expect during works hours: 

• The Macrossan Bridge will have changed traffic conditions including lane closures, reduced 

speed limits and short delays 

• Wide Load vehicles will not be permitted to cross the bridge during the delivery of this 

package of works. 

• Traffic controllers will be on-site while works are underway and to ensure priority access through the 

work zone for emergency services only (non-emergency service vehicles will not be permitted to 

travel through the work zone for any reason) 

 

Night works  
The delivery of package three requires a temporary closure of the Macrossan Bridge over three nights 

between the hours of 7pm to 5am Monday 11 September, Tuesday 12 September and Wednesday 13 

September. During this time the Macrossan Bridge will reopen each day from 5am to 7pm during the works 

period. 

TMR would like to thank motorists for their patience and understanding during these important 

works. To keep up-to-date with changing traffic conditions, please visit the QLD Traffic website 

www.qldtraffic.qld.gov.au or call 13 19 40 (available 24 hours, 7 days a week). 

 

Day works package one: 

6am to 6pm 
Tuesday 29 August to 

Thursday 7 September 2023 
 

 

All 

 

Wide Load vehicles will not be permitted to 

cross the bridge during the roadworks. 

 

Day works package two: 

6am to 6pm  
Friday 15 September to 

Thursday 21 September 2023 
 

 

All  

 

Wide Load vehicles will not be permitted to 

cross the bridge during the roadworks. 

 

For further information, please contact: 
Customer and Stakeholder Management, Northern District TMR Office 
Phone: 1800 625 648 
Email: engagement.northern@tmr.qld.gov.au 
Website: www.tmr.qld.gov.au 
*Free call from anywhere in Australia. Call charges apply for calls from mobile phones and payphones  
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